
 

 

Henrico Police Investigates Fairfield Avenue Homicide  
 

(Henrico County, Va.): Henrico Police is investigating a homicide which occurred in the Fairfield 

Magisterial District over the weekend. 

On Saturday, April 26, 2025, around 2:39 a.m., Henrico Police responded to the 2800 block of Fairfield 

Avenue for a reported shooting. Once on scene, officers located an adult male on the ground with an 

apparent gunshot wound. Life-saving measures were taken until Henrico Fire transported him to an area 

hospital for treatment; he later died from his injuries. 

Detectives with Henrico Police’s Criminal Investigations Section have identified the deceased as Ivan 

Hunt, 50, of Henrico.  

The preliminary investigation indicates an adult male and female were in a vehicle in the 2800 block of 

Fairfield Avenue when a masked male approached them with a firearm attempting to rob them. During 

that interaction, the masked male fired his weapon causing the man in the vehicle to return fire. 

Detectives identified the masked male as Mr. Hunt. 

Henrico Police will continue to investigate the circumstances of this incident. Anyone with further 

information is asked to contact Henrico Police Det. J. Seay at (804) 501-7323. You can also submit tips 

anonymously via Crime Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or by using P3tips.com. 
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